
 
 
 
 

To: Judge Chris Hill 
 Commissioner Susan Fletcher 
 Commissioner Cheryl Williams  
 Commissioner Darrell Hale 
 Commissioner Duncan Webb 
 
From: Ramona Luster, GIS \ 9-1-1 Addressing Coordinator 
 
Date: September 28, 2020 
 
 
Re: Redesignation of Private Road Park Ln as Park Meadows Dr 
 
Pursuant to the Collin County Road Designation Policy, Court Order No. 93-808-07-12 Section B, the 
adjoining property owners have petitioned the Court, and there are currently no residents. 
 

The Park Meadows plat was approved on December 8, 1995 but the road was not built, therefore it was 
not mapped for 9-1-1 routing.  The road is being built this year – in the Nevada, 75173 mail delivery area. 
 

The road name “Park Dr” is an established road in the City of Josephine, which is also in Nevada, 75173.  
Collin County 9-1-1 and the USPS policy prohibit the duplication of a road name even if combined with a 
different road type. 
 

I respectfully request the following Private Road designation be approved by Commissioners Court: 
 

 
Redesignate: PARK LN   as  PARK MEADOWS DR 
 

 
No existing addresses will be affected. 
 
Mapgrid pages:   5M2 and 5N3 
 
The new road sign to be at the intersection with FM 1778 will be provided by the property owners. 
 
 
Collin County Engineering staff will be present if any procedural questions on this request. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

cc:   Caren Skipworth, Tim Nolan, Bret Fenster 
 
Attachments 
 
RL 


